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Two LCCTORCH EDITORS TAKE L,A.

Torch

honors

conference

1ast month.

feature editor,

first-place
Irmsher,
third in

On-Site Writing Competition. Only
one other winner was from a

two-year school. About 150 student
writers from 45 colleges, using
only pen and paper, participated.
Information for the contest arti

cles written was obtained from a

press packet and a 45-minute press
conference on the "Hands Across

America" project sponsored by
U.S.A. for Africa.

ACADEMIC FAIR TODAY - Students may
obtain information about LCC pro

grams and spring term classes at
the Academic Fair, planned in the
cafeteria from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.

today and Tuesday. Twenty depart
ments will be participating. Staff
will be on hand to answer ques

tions. Videotapes and displays
will be featured.

staff members took top

at a student journalism
held in Los Angeles
Ann Van Camp, Torch

was awarded a

prize, and Karen
TORCH editor, placed
the Los Angeles Times

SERVICELEADER’SVOLUNTEER

RECOGNIZED AT NORTHWEST CONFERENCE

Elizabeth Boyington, project
director of the Senior Companion

Program
was honored

the federal

during a four-state conference in
Seattle of Northwest volunteer

project leaders. Boyington was
presented with an award certifi
cate marking five years of "indi
vidual contributions and service"

umbrel1 a

of County

Feb. 11 by ACTION,
volunteer agency,

Lane

TWO BAC WORKSHOPS OFFER HELP

This Wednesday, LCC instructor iom
Birkenhead will lead a workshop on
dealing with difficult situations.
It's planned at the Red Lion Motor
Inn from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. The

$17.50

15-year-oldthe

agency's older American programs
in the region. Boyington says she
was deeply honored to be singled
out for the award. Congratulations!

to

LCC staff.forprice,
covers 1unch .

Rosemary Pryor, a public informa
tion specialist for the City of
Eugene, will head a workshop on
Tuesday evenings, March 11 and 1
She'll discuss writing ad copy
that sells. Participants are en
couraged to bring samples of their
promotional materials. The wor!'-
shop fee is $10 for LCC staff.

For

Business Assistance Center offer

ings, call Debra Carroll at ext.
2923.

ANOTHER LEAGUE FELLOWS PROJECT -

Marie Wiles, acting associate
department head for Health Occupa
tions, has completed a project for
the League for Innovation in the
Community
"Maternal-Chi Id

o
u .

Entitled

Mental
Col lege.

and

Health-Psychiatric Nursing Content
in ADN Education: How Much is

Enough?," the project involved a
survey of League and regional
colleges offering associate degree
nursing programs. According to
Wiles, analysis of the data shows
there exists a wide variation in

the number of clinical hours

assigned to the
maternal-chi 1d and mental health-

information about these

TO SPEAK ON CAMPUS

Bradley Schiller, the

ECONOMIST

FRIDAY -

author of the economics textbookofareas

used by LCC students, will bo on
the main campus this Friday for
seminar. A professor in the Schr'il
of Government and Public Affair-,

at American University

Washington, D.C., Schiller is an
active consultant to the U.S.

Congress, executive agencies and
private corporations. The author
of "The Economics of Poverty and
Discrimination," he will be at LCC
to talk about the Gramm-Rudman

bill and current events

Washington, D.C. Interested sLu-
dents and staff are invited

hear him in Forum 310 at 11 a.m.

Friday.

psychiatric care. To obtain a copy
Larry

Warford in the President's Office,
ext. 2302.

of the report, contact

n n

The Hoyas

have become the bigwigs of intra
mural activities at LCC. The team

took first place in the intramural
bowling tournament held Feb. 21,
its second such victory. On the
undefeated team are students

George Serna (leading scorer with
a high game of 226 ), Ervey
Dominquez and Dan Vidos. The
tournament went well, and you're
invited to drop by the intramural
office for information about up
coming events. Call ext, 2559 for
detai 1 s .

HOYAS TAKE TOURNEY

1 n

t.o

REMEMBER: Today's the last day l.o
preregister for Battleground or
Common Ground. Call ext. 2577.



Renaissance Room

Monday - 3

Upsy Daisy
Spring Egg Roil, Mustard Sauce
Schezuan Beef with Chinesg Woodies

and Vegetables

Marinated beef strips cooked v/ith
leeks and broccoli, stir fried.

Kiwi-Orange Sherbet

Hocktai1:

Appetizer:
Entree;

Dessert:

fy ColieqeLar.o .'mrv.

Tuesday - A
Mocktai1:

Appetizer:
Entree:

&
Vi Peaches and Cream

California Black Bean Soup
Seafood Suprewe - Rice and Broccoli

Shrimp and snapper baked in phyllo
dough.

Peach Melba

Wci'iar' s Prograrr. February 24, 198o

imm il

Dessert:
t

To: I

Wednesday - 5
Mocktail;

Appetizer:
Entree:

Orange Caesar Smash
Bisque of Tomato
Breast of Chicken Gisoonda

Supreme of chicken basted in marsala
sauce served on a bed of spinach.

Moccha Cream Cake Roll

Fror,; Kate Barry, werren's Pregram

We are again celebrating Wentn's History Week and Intemational Wonsn's

Day with a lunchecri to hcoor all l£C wuien staff. This year's lunchecr

will be at the Black Anoxis, 2133 Franlcliri Peuievard, fror, nocr: to 1:30 c.j:.

cr, Friday. March 7th.

Dessert;

Thursday - 6
Mocktai1:

Appetizer:
Entree:

Sunset Glow

Cream of Celery
Cog au Vin Parsley Potatoes

Braised chicken in red wine sauce

with mushrooms, onions, and bacon,

Raspberry Filbert Torte

The featured speaker this year will be Cacpv Eaton, who is Coordinator

for International Relations for the Anericar, association of University

■.femen (A..A.U.W.1, representing the United States at a 50 rrertser inter-

naticnai council: was the official represaitative for the A.A.U. W. at

rhe United fiations Decade of Woiien Conference in Nairobi and is the

imediate past president of tlie A.A.U.W. Legal Advocacy Fund.

Dessert:

land CDBiaUty Cblla9s R»tervkw

Muday The cost of the lunch will be '.56.30. L'unch will be a buffet wiih assor-TuiiAjy

tec Tears, cheeses, breads, four salads, fiiut tray, coffee or tea.

Reservations are preferred

So^: 0>«* wagai Staw .95; 1 JO

of Cidclan C, Hueh

Chiu 1JJ5; 1.40

Mato

ItAlion S%9sUblo
Chin

Pionoar Turkoy
Hta S Bean

Chill

[)se£ Barley

Cook' g OiDioe

QiUi

Tixksy Oadx?
oau

'orfee only is available at a cost of Sl.OC.

see form below) so we can give on attenciance count to the restaurant.

Please return you reservations to the Wctk;'s Ptoqram bs’ March 4th.

Hoc

R>t Roaot Bcaf 1.85 Oven EMkod Qtician 1.45

Chlngao dip Stay 1.65
Knte Carli) Sad. 1.55

VBOi ftioninm 1.80

Ch»«ay Be«f tbodla 1.65

Oaca* 1.95

(hldCBi a la Kljg

W*Iboat 1J5

aiSaid IteiyHataid Sc. 1.65 ttaats NaattBils 1.65

Salaat 4 Chieea I J5

Captain'g Plata 1.96

(tact Tv^ay 1.60
HBSOa Pla 1J5

Plc-a-se )o:n iis, share this

ir.rorratiori with your colleagues and sake a-notlvr nrrerabie celebration

of International Wemen's Pay iind LCC weman staff.

rvoryone vs welcatie to attend t)ie luncheor..epon nc«d Chichgn an.

1.75

vaggtabla: G*zKn Chirota

BtCtgrtd Fut^

Hwhrii PMstDcs

Buttsnd Bmts

mod Vc^tCOM

n«hgd AtaMa

Buttaxtd

Wt Oxn

Naetad FotatoM

Bcocooli

BuCtar«d Carrots

Hasttroun R>tatr>«s

WrlMfal 1 ^ircuta
YoUcw ttac Baow

Mated MAtom
RESiSVATICH

Intematicral Wenen's Day Lunchewi - March. 7, 1966

Oept: 	;4a.Te:
Such Bar-. Teoo 31.10

0)1X1 [»3 1.65

itot Turtaiy Sandwich 1 .ffi

laco SI.10

BlETltD 1.10

mad Oiictcn .86/1.70

TWnr, SI.10

Ibstcfa SI

tkx BMf auxlwlcb 1 .95

TaDosi.iO; Ehcniiitdft

cniy 1.15 v/baars 1.50
Hot Turkay Sand»rt.ch 1J5

TlKO SI.10

ChlLl azger 1.75

frlad OiiciMi .85/1.70 Er.close payment for lunch (S6.30)

r'.ease refurr. t).is with your check to the wcrer.'s Prccra- Office b>- March 4th,
Klnl linch: ZBBBla PU, Vag., SaXoS,

RaU i Btr. 1 JO

Chlnm Grip Suay, v^.,

Salsd, Ibli i Btr. IJO

Oaesy Bsaf Itocdla, Vttg.,

Soisd, 8311 ( Btr. 1 JO

Chlcton a La Klrq, Vej.,

Sales, R3ll S Btr. 1 JO , etll 6 ) SC

VagatMttm; OtSnaaQ Spegtatti 1.50 Owes G 1.50

Qmierola

1.50 Italian BskaChRica 1.50^ RoU, mod FUi»,

Vug., 1.50

imeh

SFBdaX:

PcBirt TucMt)' w.'Tms,

Pctat3«3, Wac Bsem,

8311 G Btr. 2.50

Pec 8Mt of Baaf,

P»D3oa, 83lX
G Btr. 2.75

a#<Bd Chltien, itiMd

Wg.. Foil G Btr. 2.25

Veal fesMoan, Pstatoas,

fck Oan, -Roll G Btr. 2.70

Bekad Itei, MsttetMis,

carrots, otll G Scr. 2 J5
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ACADEMIC FAIR CONTINUES

Academic Fair ends at 2 p.m.

today. Please remind students they
information

The Wildlife andART ON MAIN CAMPUS

western acrylic paintings by local
artist Ken McClellan are on dis

play in the mezzanine gallery of
the library. In the Art Department

gallery, artists Robert Gibney and
Frank Fox exhibit their assemblage
sculpture. If you haven't seen the
show, "Lead Head," you should find
it fun.

aboutobtaincan

courses and departments from coun
selors and department representa
tives at the Academic Fair. It

takes place in the cafeteria.

If you're

planning to attend Friday's lun
cheon honoring all LCC women
staff, remember to reserve your

spot today. Call the Women's
Program at ext. 2353. As part of
the week's activities, the Women's

Program also is showing films.
They are:

Today..."She's
10-11 a. m.,

"Oregon Pioneer
Duniway,
250

WOMEN'S HISTORY WEEK

The publicDANCER COMING TO LCC

is invited to a free lecture/-
demonstration at noon on Wednes¬

day, March 12, with Bill Evans --
nationally acclaimed dancer, mas
ter teacher and choreographer. The
event will be held in LCC's main

While in town next week,
will lead afternoon work-

gym.
Evans

shops, Tuesday through Friday, and
give a solo performance at

on March 13. For

information, call Marcia McCaffrey
at ext. 2816.

Nobody's Baby,"
Math & Art 250;

Abigail Scott
12-1 p.m.. Math & Art

will

the WOW Hal 1

Wednesday..." Women and Art," 10-11
Quilts in

11 a.m,- 12 , For urn

Imogen Cunningham at 93,"

a.m., For urn 309 ;
Women's Lives,
309;
12-1 p.m., Forum 309.

HELP CHILDREN EAT WELL - It can be

difficult for parents to assure
their children get the most nutri
tious diet. Such things as sugar
in breakfast cereals, food aller

gies, food costs and changing
eating habits complicate the
issue. That's why the Kidsfood
Faire is planned for Saturday,
March 15, from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.
Sponsored by a number of local
agencies, including LCC's Home
Economics Department and dental
programs, the free event is for
adults and children of all ages.
Watch this space for more informa
tion or call Beth Naylor at ext.
2533.

On Wednesday, from 3:30 to 4 p.m.,
Sweetgrass
group) will perform in the cafe
teria, the site of a display table
Wednesday through Friday.

{women ' s acapel1 a

SOFTWARE WORKSHOP

Software for the IBM-PC has been

rescheduled for Thursday, March 6,
from 3 to 5 p.m. in Forum 308.
Call

2577 by 5

preregister.
include information and a product
demonstrati on.

New Trends in

Staff Development at ext.
p.m. on Wednesday to

wi 11Th i s session

LOST

has lost a photocopy key. Please
call ext. 2459 if you find it.

The Electronics Department

● *● 1'>1

ECONOMIST VISITING CAMPUS - Econo

mist Bradley Schiller will be
speaking at 11 a.m.
this Friday. The author of
mics Today,"
LCC students, Schiller will
cuss Gramm-Rudman and

events

Schi 11er

American University and has been a
consultant to Congress, executive
branch agencies, and private busi
ness. LCC economics teachers are

coordinating his visit.

in For urn 310

Econo-

the textbook used by
di s-

current

Washington , D.C .
IS a professor at

SCHEDULES COMING SOON

classes begin the week of March
31, but LCC's class schedules

should begin arriving in area
homes around March 7. The accom

panying LCC Report features
stories about Ed Ragozzino and
"Baby" and about LCC's advisory
committees.

Spring

1 n

LCC is an equal opportunity/affirmative action institution.



WELLNESS SPACE		
Habit contest still is going
strong and we have both weekly
winners and successful program
participants to report this week.
If you've been keeping an eye
on this column, you knew that
the Wellness Task Force, in coor

dination with the Oregon Research
Institute, has put together sev
eral events to help LCC employees
quit smoking.

The Tame Your Jane DeGidio,

student development

CUSTOMER RELATIONS

director of

and coordinator of student reten¬

tion at the University of Oregon,
will present a workshop on effec
tive customer relations and effec

tive referral techniques on Wed
nesday, March 12, from 2:30 to
4:30 p.m. in Apprenticeship 223.
The activity, The Art of Referral:
Customer Servitt with a Capital C,

is sponsored by LCC's Training and
Development Department, Please
preregister by calling
Development at ext. 2577.

We would like to congratulate
Diane Engle, Mari Reed, Cendrina
Young, Sharon Mastin and Wendell
Anderson for successfully stopping
their smoking during the six-week
program. Several other partici
pants made significant strides
toward controlling their smoking.

The second drawing for
of the Week

Staff

TELL STUDENTS ABOUT APTITUDE TEST

- Counselors long have been aware
of the need to measure aptitudes
for educational and career plan

ning purposes. Combined with other
types of information about a
person, such as interest and
achievement data, aptitude scores
are critical to effective career

guidance and counseling. The ASVAB
Test is being offered free of
charge to the first 50 students at
8 a.m. on Thursday, April 20, in
Forum 308. Students should plan on

needing three hours for the test.
For information, please contact
Eveyln Nagy, High School Comple
tion, at ext. 2214.

Quitter
was held Friday,

and Sharon Mastin's name was drawn

from among the qualified appli
cants. She won $25 worth of auto

motive work for her car. Congratu
lations, Sharon, and keep up the
great work!

The winner of the most recent

award is Bob McCorkle

certificate

Willicker's. Prize drawings
be held weekly until March

12. For more information about

the contest and help for smoking
control, please call 484-2123,
ext. 130.

--Wellness Task Force

"Good Buddy
who won a $5 gift
to G.

wi 11

MASS SCHEDULE AGAIN ANNOUNCED -

During Lent, mass will be cele
brated at 12:10 p.m., in PE 205,
on the following days: March 4-7,
and 10-14.

MISSING SIGNS?

signs with such messages as
Members,

tion & Scheduling"? If these are
yours, please call Admissions at
ext. 2207 to claim.

Are you missing
Li f e

Students" and "Informa-

**************

II.

JOBS

Broadcasting/VisualI nStructor,

Design & Production, temp., 80%.
Closes 3/14.HELP LIBRARY OUT

invited to assist the Learning
Resource Center (library) in eval
uating a cart of books for possi
ble discard from the medicine

section of the collection. The

cart is located in the acquisi
tions department in the southwest
corner of the library and contains
titles published before 1975. The
books will be available for evalu

ation until March 18 and, while
all faculty are invited to help,
faculty from Health Occupations,
Science and Social Science are

particularly encouraged to parti
cipate. Instructions will be taped
to both ends of the cart. If you
have questions, please contact Don
Ownbey, ext. 2277 ,
Suire, ext. 2807.

Faculty are

Secretary III, Adult Ed. Closes
3/18.

Financial Aid Specialist, Aide
IV. Closes 3/17.

CLASSIFIED ADS

BOOKSTORE: New designs, new colors
of Duck sweatshirts. Come & see.

Also fitness notebook for health

conscious people. Refills for
aerobics, running, weight training
& more. 10 percent off through
March 7.

BENEFIT: Annual WISTEC fundraiser,
"Chocolate Lovers for WISTEC,'
set for March 11. Pig out on choc
olate, drink coffee & champagne.
Info & tickets w/Mabel Armstrong,
Science, x2446.

ROOMMATE WANTED: Share large coun
try home in Pleasant Hill School

District. Betsy Smith, ABE-DTC,
X2912.

G1adysor

WINTER GOLF TOURNEY

Hidden Valley Golf Club in Cottage
Grove this Friday. Participants
pay green fees and supply their
own clubs. The nine-hole tourna

ment starts at 2 p.m. Sign up in
the intramural office by Thursday.

Golf at
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INNOVATOR OF THE YEAR

fourth year, LCC 1s calling for
nominations for Innovator of the

Year. The award was created by the

League for Innovation in the
Community College to recognize
League college staff members who
have designed and implemented a
significant innovation in the past
year. The award is given annually
to one individual from each of the

17 League member college dis
tricts. At LCC, any current em

ployee, part- or full-time, may be
considered for the award. The 1983

award went to Spanish instructor
Arden Woods. In 1 984, it went to
Velma Jesser of the Business

Department and, in 1 985, it went
to Bill Mullins in Social Science.

Watch for a special edition with a
Daily next week with information
about nominations 'and selection

criteria. And start thinking about
the innovators around you who

deserve recognition.

For theThe LCCFACULTY MEET TODAY

Education Association has called

an all-faculty meeting for this
afternoon. It will begin at 4 in
Forum 309.

Bradley
author of the economics

used by LCC students,
in Forum 310 this

Friday morning. Interested staff
and students are invited to attend

the seminar,
11. Schiller

cuss the

other topics of current interest.

COLLEGE HOSTS ECONOMIST

Schiller,
textbook

wi 11 speak

which will begi n at
is expected to dis-

Gramm-Rudman bill and

WOMEN'S HISTORY WEEK CONTINUES -

The Women's Program is spearhead
ing this week's activities cele
brating Women's History Week. On
Friday, films about women and art
will be shown in Forum 309 , from
10 a.m. to 1 p.m. A sped al
luncheon also is planned at the
Black Angus restaurant on Franklin
Boulevard. It will begin at noon
Friday. For information, call ext.
2353.

KLCC will observe Inter n-ational

Women's Day, March 8, by featuring
women hosts for all programming
from sign-on to sign-off.

THANK YOU

Counseling Department wants to
thank you. Because of your orga
nizing abilities, your energy,
enthusiasm and commitment, the

Academic Fair was a success again
this year.
--Counseling Department staff

Chariene B1inn: The

CAMPUS COFFEE NEXT WEEK

Training & Development Department
is hosting next Thursday's campus
coffee

Annex.

p.m. Plan to attend for refresh
ments and a tour of the depart
ment's work areas.

The

APPOINTMENTS TO STAFF COMMITTEES -

President Richard M. Turner, III,

has appointed both Charlotte Brown
of Health Occupations and Anne
McCamman of Mechanics to the

college's Wellness Task Force.
They will serve for the remainder
of this school year. Sandy Ing of
Student Health Services has been

appointed to the Classified Train
ing and Development Committee.

Apprenticeship
It's scheduled from 3 to 4

the1 n

FREE CONCERTS NEXT WEEK

concerts are planned at 8 p.m.
next Tuesday and Thursday in the

main theatre. On Tuesday night,
catch the LCC Concert Choir and

Symphonic Band. Thursday's concert
will feature students in the LCC

Vocal Jazz Ensemble and Jazz Band.

Free

WORK WORLD

better understanding
of the real world

For a

of work, direct your-
sel f and students

HAS SPRING SPRUNG? The intramu

ral office is sponsoring a fun run
on Thursday, March 13, for three-

person teams to complete a medley
of 440, 880 and one-mile dis

tances, There will be prizes, so
call ext. 2599 to find out how you
can participate.

to a panel discussion
next Tuesday, at noon
in the Board Room.

wi 11Panelists

training and personnel
managers from El-Jay,
Spectra Physics, EWEB
and States Industries.

be

For information, call
Training & Development
at ext. 2223.

************

Deadline for Monday's Daily is
at 5 p.m. today.

LCC is an equal opportunity/affirmative action institution.



How do I dealYOU ASKED FOR IT! Natl onal lyDANCER TO VISIT LANE

acclaimed dancer, choreographer
and master teacher Bill Evans will

be in Eugene, March 11 through 14,
for a dance residency at LCC.

Eight workshops in Evans technique
and jazz will be offered at 3:30
and 5:30 p.m. each weekday in
LCC's auxiliary gym, with regis
tration there at 2:30 and 5 p.m.

daily. The cost is $25 for all
eight or $5 per session, with a $2
discount offered LCC students and

with employees who are sexist?...-
who don't show up for work and
don't call in?...who have personal

hygiene problems?...who socialize
too much at work?...who do person
al stuff on the job? These are

some of the responses received to
a '●ecent survey of training needs.
Seca'-se you asked for it, we've

a workshop/discussion,
Employee

March 1 1 ,
Business

be Tom

Business

the ses-

scheduled

Changing
Behavior, on Tuesday,

from 2 to 3:30 p.m. in
The presenter wi11

from

Problem

members of the Oregon Oance Asso
ciation. In addition, Evans will

give a free lecture/demonstration
at noon next Wednesday in LCC's

main gym. Next Thursday night, he
will give a formal, solo perfor
mance at the WOW Hall in Eugene.
For information, call Marcia
McCaffrey at ext. 2816.

203.

Birkenhead

Department. He promises
sion will be light on theory and
heavy on practioal techniques that
work. Because he wants to keep the
group small to enhance participa
tion, we're limiting attendance to
20. Call ext. 2577 to sign up.
--Staff Development

the

CLASSIFIED DELEGATES NEEDED

LCC Employees Federation will meet
Tuesday, March 18, at noon and on
Wednesday, March 19, at 5:15 p.m.
At those meetings, nominations
will be accepted for eight dele
gates to the Oregon Federation of
Teachers (OFT) annual convention.

The

CUSTOMER SERVICE WORKSHOP

you got all the answers? Probably
not -

of us

Have

most of us don't. But most

would like to be able to

help when we get a telephone or
student request for information or
assistance. If you'd like to
'^or':ve yout' referral ability,
plan to attend The Art of Refer
ral: Customer Service with a

Capital C. The activity is spon
sored by the Training & Develop
ment Department on Wednesday,
March 12, from 2:30 to 4:30 p.m.

in Apprenticeship 223. Call ext.
2577 by 5 p.m. Monday to preregis
ter .

Please note

phone

DIRECTORY CHANGES

the following changes in
numbers:

Pat Williams, Foundation

Cynde Leathers, Telecourses
Michael Bailey, Mechanics

X2226

X2260

X2385

EXCHANGE PROGRAM DEADLINE NEARS -

Please tell your students that
they have until March 31 to submit
applications to LCC's exchange
program with Nagasaki Wesleyan
Junior College in Japan. Mason
Davis, ext. 2239, has more infor
mat i on .

COMMENCEMENT PLANS UNDERWAY

s so'“ing's graduation exercise
1 oe neld Friday evening, Junew 1 I

6, at the Hult Center. LCC Presi
dent Richard M. Turner, III, will

be the keynote speaker.

CLASSIFIED ADS

WANTED: Camper-size refrigerator
for storing baby food and bottles
in the infant & toddler center.

Donations please. Remember: It's
tax-deductible. Louise Vanderford,
Home Ec, 343-0122.

FOR SALE: Second TV or TV for your
RV. 12 JC Penney B&W set. New,
Nov. 1985, $80. Now $50. Ralph
Cook, Elect. Svs., x2320.

FOR SALE: Old

in excellent
printers drawers

condition great
:: '=rg on the wall for miniatures
S17.50 each. Jolene Bowers, Studt.
Records, X2693/686-0809.

FOR SALE: 1969 Toyota pickup has
1971 engine. $600 or B.O. Jack
Markus, Mechanics, X2383/937 -293 1
after 6 p.m.

FOR SALE: Reliable 1977 Vega w/GM
engine and very nice stereo, $1100

or B.O. Marje Wynia, Counseling,
342-7685 (son Matt) .

FOR SALE: 1983 Suzuki GS 750E

motorcycle. Excellent condition.

$1795. Dal Haverland, Counseling,
X2240/687- 1 251 .

hElF WANTED: Thanks to those of

you who've volunteered time to

complete a questionnaire for a
class project. Please try to re
turn by Friday, March 7. If you’d
like to fill out a short survey
on attitudes/working conditions,
please contact Keli Osborn, PR/F,
X2591 .

WANTED: Presentations for confer

ence,

The Computer, Oct. 5-8, in Miami.
More info in Monday Daily or call
ext. 2360.

The Community College &
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THIS WEEK IN BRIEFDISCUSSTHIS WEEK: BOARD WILL
FACULTY CONTRACT, POSSIBLE TUITION
INCREASE

Education will meet this Wednesday

night, at 7:30 in the Board Room.
Board members will consider the
pf'oposed LCC Education Association
contract approved by LCC faculty
last Thursday, and will discuss a
proposed tuition increase.

■ - Admission to

studio performance by
students is free,

show is scheduled from 1:30
in PE 101.

Studio performance
Tuesday's
LCC dance

open

to 2:30 p.m.

The LCC Board of

■"he

Train-

f r om
Panel discussion on work

ing and personnel managers
EWEB, El-Jay,. Spectra Physics and
States

looking for work in Tuesday's free
It will begin at 12 noon

the Board Room. The Training &
Development Department sponsors.

will discussIndustriesIf approved, tuition for in-state
students would go up $3 - to $21 -

credit hour {or $231 per term,
and

session.
per
full-time). For out-of-state

foreign students, tuition would go
per credit hour

tc 5880 per term, full-time).
■Joncredit rates would be estab
lished at $1.10 per clock hour.

1 n

to S80 The Performings

Free concerts

Arts Department is planning free
concerts at 8 p.m. on both Tuesday
and Thursday nights. They will
take place in the main theatre.

(or

the board agenda 1 sA1 so

discussion of the 1986-87 budget.
The board meeting is open to the
public .

on

Have you beenCampus coffee
wondering what they really do in
the "pizza hut"? Join other staff
at Thursday's campus coffee,
the Apprenticeship Annex from 3
4 p.m. There will be refreshments
and tours, as well as a drawing
for a free pizza. The Training and
Development Department sponsors.

1 n

Mi ami-Dade CommunityAPPLY NOW

Colleae is hosting the 13th annual
national conference, The Community

College and the Computer: Ensuring
Access and Excellence, October 5

through 8 in Miami, Florida.
Planners are soliciting presenta-

for the conference. These

presentations should cover
administrative/instructional value

/ation, rather than the
itself;
of an innovation;

to

tions
the

* .r -

the col 1ege ' s
and

technology
adaptation
the college ' s
access and excellence.

efforts to ensure

If you're interested, please con
tact Jim Ellison or Helen Hunter
in the Liberal Arts

'echnology Division office,
2360. Either can provide you
application form (it's brief) and
general guidelines for presenta
tions. Applications must be re
turned by March 14.

& Applied
ext. The Spri ng HasIntramural fun

Sprung Fun Run is set for Thurs-
lunch. On Friday, a

an

day, over

lift contest for women and
will take place at 4 p.m.
123.

weigh-in
Friday. For information, call ext.
2599 .

power
men

1 n

The registration and
deadline is noon on

PE

RECEPTION SET FOR JIM EVANS
You're invited to a

reception for Jim Evans,
instructor in the Business Depart-

1969. The reception

retirement

an
Be-scheduled

enthusiastic re-
11 secti on of

Another section
cause of your

sponse, the March
Tom Birkenhead's workshop, Chang-

Problem Employee Behavior, is
However, he has agreed to

ment

will be held in Business 108 on

Friday, March 14, from 2 to 4 p.m.

since

1 ng
f i 1 led.

lead a second session this fhurs-
2 to 3:30 p.m., in

205. The session
first 20 who

Staff

LUNCHEON WILL FETE MARGARET MILNE
- Margaret Milne, an instructor in
Health Occupations since 1968, is
retiring at the end of this month.
Join her friends and colleagues on
March 19 for a special luncheon at
the Treehouse Restaurant,

ext. 2408, for

day, from
Business

1imi ted to the

preregister by
Development at ext. 2577.

1 s

calling

Cal 1

^aura Pederson,

reservations.



THIS WEEK'S BRIEFS, cont.

Dance workshops planned on main
Nationally acclaimed
master teacher Bi11

lead workshops on the
main campus this Tuesday through
Friday. On Wednesday, he'll give a
free lecture/demonstration in the

main gym. And, on Thursday night,
he'11 perform at the WOW Hall. For
information, call Marcia McCaffrey
at ext. 2816.

Friday, March
7, the LCC Mailroom received
notice from the U.S. Postal Ser

vice that the bulk mail rate will

increase from 7.4 cents to 8.7

center per piece, effective March
9, 1986. You will be informed of
any other postal rate increases as
the Mailroom receives official

notice from the Post Office. Thank

you.

--Gayle Upp, Mailroom clerk

MAIL RATES GO UP

campus
dancer and

Evans wi 11

ForLCC part of Kidsfood Faire
reci-pes, helpful frints and good
information on nutrition for chil

dren and young adults, attend
Saturday's Kidsfood Faire. It's
scheduled from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.

United Methodist

in Eugene, 1 376 Olive St.
Beth

DID YOU SEE ADVISORY COMMITTEE AD?

- During February, at the sugges
tion of the LCC board, we made a

special effort to recognize mem
bers of our advisory committees.
One way we did this was through a
large ad in The Register-Guard,
paid for by the LCC Foundation.
The ad listed all 592 advisory
committee members. Help us out by
providing feedback. Did you see
the ad? Did you read it? Did
anyone mention it to you? We would

particu1ar1y
hearing from those of you who
serve with advisory committees.
Did any of your members mention
the ad? Thanks for you help.
--Diane Dann, Public Relations

at the First

Church

For more information, call

Naylor in Home Economics, ext.
2533.

RENAISSANCE ROOM

i nterestedbe 1 n

MEEK OF KftRCH 10 - 13 - BRUNCH MEEK

All entrees served with a choice of dessert: Turkish

Moccha Torte, Petit Choux a la Creme.

Pink Apple Delight
Raspberry Orange iiherbet
Croissant Stuffed with Shriw) > Mushrooas

Monday - 10

Maison in vermouth-flavored sauce

Fresh Fruits with Grand Marnier"hanks to Ray Nott andTHANKS

electronics students for the fast
Peaches and Cream

Honey Apricot Frozen fogurt
E<ws Benedict with Rosti

SI iced Canadian tiacon and two poached

eggs served on a homemade English
muffin with Hollandaise sauce.

Tuesday - 11
turnaround time in fixing my
dryer. It works great!
--Diana Reiber, Business

THEATRE EVENT IN-

Next Monday, March

INTERNATIONAL

VOLVES LCC ■

17, Ed Ragozzino and LCC will host
six theatre professionals from as
many countries around the world.
The artists will be in Lane County

to meet theatre colleagues and
observe the

all part of the Fulbright Program,
an international educational ex-

Wednesday - 1? PineappTe Pick-up Frappe
Stutfod Hu^hroo* ov C'e‘

Chlclcen Breast (hear

Sauteed breast of chicken served

with shrimp and crab and a Bearnaise
sauce,

veggies of the day.
Served with potatoes and

Thursday - 13 Orange apricot Frappe
Winter Fruit Salad with Honey Cream

Dressing
Seafood Suprise

Scallops, shrimp, and whilefish
delicately folded in phyllo wrapper,
served with a clam sauce.

It'slocal scene.

change program of the U.S. govern
ment. The Daily will provide more
details later this week.

TRAVEL THE OREGON

CIRCUIT! Log the dis
tance you run, walk,
bike or sv/im. We'll

mark your progress
as you "travel
mapped route in Oregon
to "visit" each commu

nity col lege in the
state . Register in
the intramural office

or call Kurt Schultz

at ext. 2545 . Let ' s

hear from you at the
Downtown,

and Cottage Grove
centers!

--Wei 1 ness Task Force

99

—#Blue Mountain
. Hxd 204 a

169

● Oentral Qregcn 264Lane

Treasure Valley Siuslaw

81

I lUip^

Wei 1 ness Space
regulaT' feature

of The Daily.

1 su

aBq>loj«e Hoaltli and Fitneas Ptegran

CBBQCW QJMKTTy mripo.r COCOIT)
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DAILY PuMMd otr Lan« Community Colleqs siatl.

Extra copies of
term LCC Report and

all Food SPREAD THE NEWS

the spring
Class Schedule are available for

your promotional needs. If you
would like some to distribute at

campus or community events, please
call Vicki Miller in Public Rela-

tions , ext. 2268.

Thanks toTHANKS

Services staff who have contrib-
the great tasting and

visually appealing food trays for
our recent open house.
--Training & Development Depart
ment

uted to

EXCHANGE PROGRAM DEADLINE NEARS -
remind students that

is the deadline

applications for
program with

The LCCfrOARD MEETS WEDNESDAY

Board of Education meets Wednesday

night in the Board Room. The
public meeting begins at 7:30. On
the agenda are a proposed tuition
increase (up $2 per credit hour
for in-state, credit students - to
$21); discussion of the 1986
budget and the college's adminis
trative changes; and consideration
of the LCC Education Association
contract.

PI ease

Monday, March 31
for submitting

exchange
Nagasaki Wesleyan Junior College
in Japan. Interested students can
obtain more information and appli
cation forms from Mason Davis,

Center 221, ext. 2239.

LCC's

All staff,
in the

BUSINESS AFTER HOURS

especially those who live
Cottage Grove area, are invited to
LCC's Central Area Center on

Thursday, March 20, from 6 to 8
p.m. The center, located at 103
South Fifth in Cottage Grove, is
sponsoring the Cottage Grove Cham
ber of Commerce "Business After

an opportunity for local

LCC'sFREE CONCERT TONIGHT

Chamber Choir and Symphonic Band
perform in a free concert at 8
tonight, in the main theatre.

LCC ■ sOPEN DANCE SHOW TODAY

dance students are giving a st^cio
performance from 1:30 to 2:30 p.m.
today, in
f ree.

Marcia McCaffrey, Mary Seereiter,
Antigone Thorne and Linda Zelenka.

Hours

business people to get together on
an informal basis . PE 101. Admission is

LCC's dance teachers are

DougDOUG WHITE HEADS JURY

White, head of the Health Occupa
tions Department, is chairing the
jury deciding a national award
given by CASE for improvements in
alumni programming. CASE is the
Council fqr the Advancement and
Support of Education. White will
be meeting with other jury panel-
i sts during Apri1 .

ACCLAIMED DANCER GIVES FREE WED
NESDAY PERFORMANCE
acclaimed dancer and master teach

er Bill Evans will give a free
lecture/demonstration

Wednesday, in
Evans is here this week, offering
workshops and performances. For
information, call Marcia McCaffrey
at ext. 2816.

Nationally

at noon

LCC's main gym,

SHERMAN REAPPOINTED TO STATE COM

MISSION -
instructor

Foreign Language Department, has
been reappointed to the Oregon
Arts Commission. He's been on the

commission since 1 982 and his new

term ends in January 1990.

David A. Sherman, an

i n the Engl i sh and
Don't forgetCAMPUS COFFEE

Thursday afternoon's campus coffee
with the president. The Training
and Development Department is
hosting from 3 to 4 p.m.



-PLEASE NOTE-
HUMANITIES GRANTS AVAILABLE

Grants are available year-round
from the Oregon Committee for the
Humanities for individuals in any
field with ideas for:

local and state history projects;
public education projects related
to creativity and civilization;
summer research grants; and
essays for the committee's jour
nal, "Sweet Reason."

Obtain guideline booklets and
information from Ruth Albrecht in

the English and Foreign Language
Department, ext. 2419.

In order to get
you with as

little delay as possible, we'll be
publishing a Daily this Friday.
There will be no Daily on
Thursday. During “finals week,
March 17-21, The Daily will be
published as usual - on Monday,
Tuesday and Thursday. Then, during
spring break (March 24-28), The
Daily will be published
Tuesday, March 25, only.

Remember: The deadline for submit

ting ads and news items is 5 p.m.,
two days before publication.

DAILY SCHEDULE

LCC board news to

on

CLASSIFIED ADSWELLNESS SPACE

FOR SALE: 1974 Triumph Trident
motorcycle, new tires & battery,
low miles, good shape, all origi
nal, $1000. Phill Foster, Mech.,
X2379/741-0288.

Do you know house plants are good
to have around because they
"breathe" in carbon dioxide and

return a small amount of oxygen
to the air? Besides that, they
add a little moisture and a fair

amount of cheer to the atmosphere.
Some pi ants
hardy spider plant
remove certain pollutants
indoor air.

--Wellness Task Force

***************

BOOKSTORE: New designs, new colors
of Duck sweatshirts. Come & see.

Also fitness notebook for hea'th-

conscious

aerobics, running, weight training
& more.

in particular the
actually

from peop1e. Refills for

BENEFIT: Annual WISTEC fundraiser,
"Chocolate Lovers for WISTEC,'

set for March 11. Pig out on choc
olate, drink coffee & champagne.
Info & tickets w/Mabel Armstrong,
Science, x2446.

ROOMMATE WANTED: Share large coun
try home in Pleasant Hill School

District. Betsy Smith, ABE-DTC,
X2912.

FOR SALE: Second TV or TV for
RV. 12

Nov. 1985,
Cook, E 1 ect.

your

New,

Now $50. Ralph
x2320.

OC Penney B&W set.
$80.

Svs. ,

FOR SALE: Old
in excellent

p r i n t e r s
condition

drawers

^ u great
to hang on the wall for miniatures
$17.50 each. Jolene Bowers,
Records, x2693/686-0809.

St udt.

WANTED: Camper-size refrigerator
for storing baby food and bottl
in the

e s

infant & toddler center.
Donations please,
tax-deductible. I
Home Ec, 343-0122.

Remember: It's
Louise Vanderford,
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ANNOUNCING

LEAGUE FOR INNOVATION

INNOVATOR OF THE YEAR AWARD

The League for Innovation in the Community College has created an
award that is designed to recognize League College staff members who
have designed and implemented a significant innovation during this past
year. The recognition is known as the Innovator of the Year Award and
is given annually to one individual from each of the 19 League member
college districts. Any current Lane Community College employee,
part-time or full-time, may be considered for the award.

The recipient of the Innovator of the Year Award will receive a plaque
from the League for Innovation to be presented at an appropriate LCC
function. The award winner will also be featured in the League
publication. Innovator.

Last year's award went to Bill Mullin, of Social Science, who helped
develop a computer-managed instruction/testing system. In 1984, Velma
Jesser of Business won for developing a new Integrated Office Systems
vocational program for the College. In 1983, Spanish instructor Arden
Woods for developing a program that assists teachers In correcting
subjective writing.

The deadline for nominations is April 4.

CALL FOR NOMINATIONS

WHO MAY NOMINATE?

Nominations may come from anyone either inside or outside the
College.

WHAT ARE THE SELECTION CRITERIA?

The award will be given to an individual who has designed and
implemented a significant innovation at LCC.
established the following criteria for making the selection from among
nominees.

SHOULD BE MET, BUT IT IS NOT NECESSARY THAT ANY NOMINEE
SHOULD MEET ALL CRITERIA.

The League has

PLEASE NOTE THAT ONE OR MORE OF THE CRITERIA

Students and/or staff agree that the innovation1. Quality

increases quality in the course program, office, or institution.
Evidence of quality may include student ratings or letters of
support from colleagues.

(over)



INNOVATOR OF THE YEAR AWARD

2* Efficiency - There is evidence that the innovation or outstanding
program contributes to a more efficient way of doing things.
Student ratings, perceptions of outside consultants, and pre- and
post-comparison of time involved are examples of evidence.

3. Cost effectiveness - There is evidence that the innovation adds a

value to nii mstitution while at the same time containing or

reducing costs. Cost data will serve as evidence.

4. Replication -

institutions with a minimum of difficulty. The description of the
program should include any conditions necessary for replication.

The program selected can be used by other

5. Creativity

possible or the adaptation should at least be creative,
description of the program or letters from experts are examples of
evidence.

The selected program should be as original as
The

6. Timeliness - The award-winning program should not be more than
five years old at that institution, but it must have been around
long enough to have been tested so that it meets most of the
criteria.

HOW WILL THE WINNER BE SELECTED?

LCC's Innovator of the Year Award Selection Committee will review

the nomination and supporting materials and select one award winner
by April 30. The committee will invite and encourage high-quality
nominations, and In the event no nominations are deemed to be of a

caliber worthy of nationwide recognition, no award will be made.

The selection committee consists of three LCC employees representing
management, faculty and classified personnel, and two members from
the community. Larry Warford, League representative, chairs the
committee.

HOW ARE NOMINATIONS MADE?

Nominations should consist of the name and department of the
innovator and a one-page description of the project, process, item,
or activity supported by relevant materials. If materials are visual,
or in some other form, it may be necessary for the nominee to make
arrangements for the Award Selection Committee to have access for
viewing purposes.

Nominations should be directed to League representative Larry
Warford (Office of the President, Administration Building).

WHAT IS THE DEADLINE FOR NOMINATIONS?

April 4.

If there are any questions about this award, please contact Larry
Warford, ext. 2302.
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RECEPTIONS SET FOR RETIRING STAFF
MEMBERS

BOARD HIKES TUITION, OKAYS FACULTY
CONTRACT

Education Wednesday night voted
5-2 to raise student tuition

beginning this summer. The two
dissenting votes belonged to Larry
Perry and Bob Bowser. For in-state
students, credit tuition will go
to $21 per credit hour (from $19),
or $231 for full-time students (up
from $209 this year). For out-of-
state and foreign students, tui
tion will go to $80 per credit
hour, or $880 per term. Rates for
noncredit, adult education courses
also will increase. They will be
set at $1.10 per clock hour, which
translates to $33 for a 30-hour
class

this year.

The board also approved a new,
two-year LCC Education Association
contract, ratified last week by
faculty. The new contract is
retroactive to July 1, 1985, and
continues through June 30, 1987.

Under its terms, LCC faculty who
work less than half time will

receive a 6 percent salary in
crease for the 1985-86 year. In
the 1986-87 year, these part-time
faculty will receive a 5 percent
salary increase, as well as steps
on the salary schedule. Faculty
working half time and more will
receive a salary increase of 2-3/4
percent, as well as
the-board sum

1985-86 year,

year, these
faculty will receive a salary
increase of about 3.8 percent,
plus steps on the salary schedule
- if they are eligible. The new
contract also includes changes in
such areas as early retirement and
professional
i ssue remai ns open

workload. Negotiators for both the
college and faculty will be meet
ing in an attempt to settle this
issue. The LCCEA retains the right
to strike over the issue if a

satisfactory agreement is not
worked out by Dec. 31 , 1 986.
(Contract information provided by
Hank Douda, Employee Relations
director.)

The board also accepted a resig
nation by Deborah Holmes, coordi
nator of the Central Area Center

in Cottage Grove, who will be
leaving LCC at the end of May.

You're invited to

today's retirement reception for
Business instructor Jim Evans

from 2 to 4 p.m. in Business 108.

The LCC Board of

The LCC Home Economics Department
invites you to Saturday's retire
ment

Armstrong, an
Childhood Education, from 1 to 3

p.m. at the Coburg Inn. For
information, call ext. 2523.

reception honoring Jeanne
instructor in Early

The Health Occupations Department
is honoring instructor Margaret
Milne on the occasion of her

retirement. A luncheon is planned
at the Treehouse Restaurant in

next

Cal 1 ext.
a class which costs $30 12:30Eugene, at

Wednesday (March 19).
2408 to reserve your spot.

p.m.

(Watch future issues of The Daily
for profiles of these and other
retiring staff.

APPLY TODAY TO BE PRESENTER AT
FALL CONFAB

ested in giving
this October at a national confer

ence, The Community College and
the Computer: Ensuring Access and
Excellence? Miami-Dade Community

College is sponsoring the confer
ence, and you can obtain more
information from Jim Ellison or

Helen Hunter, Division of Liberal
Arts and Telecommunications, ext.

2360. Today is the deadline for
submit ting applications to be
considered as a presenter.

Would you be inter-
a presentation

an across-

for the

1986-87

more

of $785,
During the

half-time and

CLASSIFIED MEET NEXT WEEK

LCC Employees Federation holds
general meetings next Tuesday (at
noon) and Wednesday (at 5:15
p.m.), March 18 and 19. Both will
be held in Forum 308.

The

Onedevelopment.
faculty JACOBSON REPRISES COACHING ROLE -

LCC has chosen Ed Jacobson to lead

its intercollegiate volleyball
again. Jacobson, whoprogram

manages the Shadow Hills Country
Club in Junction City, coached the
LCC women's volleyball team in
1 980 and 1981. The 1981 team was

undefeated in league play and won
the Pacific Northwest National

Junior College Athletic Associa
tion championship. Jacobson was
named league and regional "coach
of the year." The women's volley
ball team starts up again next
fal 1 .

■7
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WELLNESS SPACE Do you know six
good reasons to slim down? Over
weight people are at higher risk
for high blood pressure, high
cholesterol levels, diabetes,
gallstone formation, arthritis and
cancer (for

gal 1bladder,
breast and colon;

colon.

MAIL RATE INCREASE ANNOUNCED

have more information on mail
rates from the U.S.

vice. The library rate is 55 cents
for the first pound or fraction,
19 cents for each additional pound

fraction through seven pounds,
and 10 cents for each additional
pound or fraction over
pounds.

--Gayle Upp, Mailroom

We5

Postal Ser-

Si

women:

uterus,
for men:

rectum and

cancer of the

ovaries,
cancer

pros-

or

seven
of the

tate) .

--Wellness Task Force
IT'S OFFICIAL The Lane County
Board of Commissioners last week
officially
road

FREE WORKSHOP
COMMUNICATION RULES
tion with the
Masonry

PLANNED ON HAZARD

' - In coopera-
Southern Oregon

Ifidustry Fund, LCC is
offering a free workshop Monday,
March 24,
communication

uled from 7 to 9 p.m. at the Red
Lion Motor Inn. For information,
call Carl Horstrup at ext. 2843.

renamed LCC's access
Eldon Schafer Drive

the -late -Eldon - G.

retired last year after 15
as LCC president.

after

Schater, wh-e
j

years

on Oregon ' s
rules. It’s

hazard

sched-

FACULTY MEETINGS SET BY LCCEA - On

Monday, March 17, a meeting is
planned for ESL/ABE/HSC faculty.
It will beg i n
308 of the Downtown Center. The

new contract and salary status
will be discussed.

An all-faculty meeting is planned
for Tuesday, March 19, at 3 p.m.
in Forum 308. Robert Crumpton of
the Oregon Education Association
(OEA) will speak on the OEA tax
structure

interest.

fied staff

this faculty meeting.

at 4 p.m. in room
KLCC HIGHLIGHTS - KLCC producer D
Roberts will present "The Ashland
Reports," a five-part series of
reviews of the five plays offered
by the Oregon Shakespearean Festi
val this spring.
air at 7:50

The ser i es will

on Wednesdays
(began this week), between 11 a.
and

a. m.

m.

noon on Sundays (beginning
this Sunday), and between 5 and
5:30 p.m. on Mondays (beginning
March 17)....On Monday, March 17,
KLCC will join Balladeer Music and
Sacred Heart General Hospital

Irish folk concert at
Center in Eugene. The

several

and other topics of
Management and classi-

also are invited to

to
HUNDREDS OF HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS
WILL BE HERE

first annual Lane County Regional
Occupational Skills
Thursday, March 20. More than 600
high school students, teachers and
chaperones are expected to be
the main campus from 8:30 a.m. to

day, High school
compete in the

areas: automotive,
machining, business,

health occupations, cabinetmaking,
electricity/electronics, and job
interview. For information, call
Greg Harpole in Business, ext.
2405.

sponsor an

the Hult

concert wi11

modern "greats

LCC will host the

feature

on stage together
for the first time. They are Kevin
Burke, Jackie Daly, Andy Irvine
and Gerry O'Beirne. Call 687-5087
for ticket information.

Contest next

on

2 p.m. that
students wi 1 1

fol1owing
drafting ,

************

JOBS

Scenic Designer/Technica1 Director,
Faculty, Performing Arts.
5/1 .

Si 11coos Caretaker,
closing 3/27.

Cl OSes

Campus Svs.,
IT'S TIME FOR APPLEWORKS
still are two places in a hands-on
workshop that will provide parti
cipants nine hours of time

There

SURPLUS PROPERTY

using
the Appleworks program. The work
shop is scheduled March 19 through

from 1 to 4

For information and to

Staff Development

for SALE:

large amount
priced $10

Refrigerat or ,
electronics

to $55, Call X2571
or view at LCC surplus sales.

$125;
items.

21, p.m. in Health

pre-
201 .

register, call
at ext. 2577.CLASSIFIED ADS

FOR SALE: 1976 Datsun B210, auto
matic, partially rebuilt,
running condition, $1100.
1971 Plymouth Duster, runs well,
$400. Audrey Razmus, FS, 747-9613!
FOR SALE:
table &

table.

FOR SALE: Motobecane moped, good
condition, great for summer riding
low mileage, $100. Guy Plaa, HE
484-5521.

good
Al so

FOR SALE:

34x60,
w/b1ack

ref 1nishing.
x2421 MWF only.

Mission Lge. solid
6 drawers,
s1 ate-1 ike

large coffee
matching hexagonal end

Both w/glass tops & storage
underneath, dark finish, $50 each
2 step-end tables,
$35 each. Hank Douda,

oak desk,
school-type
top; needs

Renwick, EFL,Pat

solid wood,
FR, X2309. Please watch Monday's Daily

more classified ads ! !
for
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INTERNATIONAL VISITORS ON CAMPUS

TODAY - Six theater professionals
from as many countries are on the
main campus today to see how we do
things. They're visiting the area
for several days as part of the
Fulbright Program, sponsored by
the U.S. government "to stimulate
and facilitate mutual understand

ing among nations of the world
through governmental and private
educational and cultural activi

ties. "

Our visitors are Princess Rabiatou

Njoya of Cameroon, Medhat Mahmoud
Ahmed Rashwan of Egypt, Vilisoni
Tausie Hereniko of Fiji, Colin
William McColl of New Zealand,

Rolf Rohmer of East Germany, and
Dickson M. Mwansa of Zambia.

LCC's Ed Ragozzino is coordinating
the visit and participating organ
izations include LCC Theatre,

University Theater, Very Little
Theatre, On the Edge, the Eugene
Festival of Musical Theatre, and
the Hult Center.

IT'S PAYROLL TIME - Department
representatives may pTck up pay
roll verification sheets from

Personnel Services today. They are
to be returned Tuesday.

There'sSIGN UP FOR APPLEWORKS

still room for participants in a
hands-on, Appleworks workshop
scheduled 1 to 4 p.m. this Wednes
day, Thursday and Friday. Call
Staff Development at ext. 2577 to
reserve your spot.

NOMINATE YOUR FELLOW INNNOVATORS -

April 4 is the deadline for
submitting nominations for Inno
vator of the Year. The award was

created three years ago by the
League for Innovation in the
Community College. The recognition
is given annually to one indivi
dual in each of the 19 League
member college districts. Any
current LCC employee, part- or
full-time, may be considered for
the award. If you've misplaced
your March 11 Daily, which pro
vided details, contact Larry
Warford at ext. 2302.A RETIREMENT AND A RESIGNATION -

Last week, the LCC Board of

Education acknowledged the retire
ment of Herbert Pruett and accept
ed the resignation of Lance
Reuther. Pruett, an instructor in

the Mechanics Department since
1 965, will retire at the end of
this month. Reuther, department
head for Adult Basic Education/

High School Completion, is leaving
LCC to become director of adult

education for the Hacienda La

Puente Unified School District in

southern California. Good luck to

both men. (LCC's annual reception
for retiring and 10-year employees
is planned the afternoon of May
22.)

At the riskTHANKS, VOLUNTEERS
of overlooking someone, I want to
thank a few staff members who've

gone the extra mile to provide
information to local residents.

Michele Johnson, Criminal Justice
/CWE coordinator; Don Savoie,
instructor in the Culinary, Food
Service and Hospitality program;
and Jill Johnson, a Mass Communi
cation instructor,

their insights at a recent Monroe
Middle School career day. Karen
Schwartzrock and Susan Bowder,
staff in the Financial Aid office,

talked about getting money to go
to school at a recent Parents

without Partners meeting.

al 1 shared

LCC Ts ari af f i rmati ve acti on/

equal opportunity institution. Thanks to these and all the other

volunteers. Keli Osborn, PR/F



LCC INSTRUCTOR GOING TO HAWAII -

Linda Larson, an instructor in

LCC's Training and Development
Department, will be going to
Hawaii next month to work in the

Employment Training Office of the
University of Hawaii-Community
Colleges. Larson will be exchang
ing places through early October
with Kay Beach, a teacher/coordi-
nator in secretarial science, of

the Clerical Training Center.
**********

STUDENT HEALTH CLOSING

Health Services will close at noon

Friday,

reopen on Monday,
a. m.

Student

March 21, and will
March 31, at 8

on

WE ASKED THE CONSUMERS - Public

Relations/Foundation hosted

group discussion last Thursday
night at the Downtown Center to
give noncredit students an oppor
tunity to offer comments about the
class schedule. A similar meeting
will be held early spring term
with credit students to hear their

ideas. The feedback will help in
planning future issues of the
cl ass schedule.

--Vicki Miller, Public Relations

a

CLASSIFIED ADS

blue, white

Two gold chairs,
Also: 1973 Ford ^-ton

pickup, $850T ITose Holeman, Per
sonnel Svs, 935-4276 after 5 p.m.

FOR SALE: Four 3-day EXPO tickets
at December prices, $21 each.
Julia Munkvold, Health Occ, 688-
6644.

FOR SALE:

sale.,..Hamilton

blender,
bowl ) ,

hardware, $20. Small opaque pro
jector, $15. Banana vine hamper,
3'hx2'dia., $20. Driftwood plant
stand, 2'x2'x5', $30. PE 2040

turntable, $25. Open-front cabinet
/table, wood/formica/chrome, 16"dx

30"wx36"h, $15. Expanding, multi
tiered hors d'oeuvres tray, wooden
$15. Four polished wood modern-
style cheese/cocktail plates,
$15. Portable drafting table w/
attached straight edge, case,
$45. Steve Lange, Archives, x2466/
343-4848.

FOR SALE: Couch

& gold, $50.
$25 each.

{Or is thatTHANKS GOES OUT

thanks go out?) With the help of
Media Productions and Printing/-
Graphics, I recently completed a
slide show on ornamental weed

management. We used a kodalith
process to develop a high-quality
presentation. Thanks to the staff
who helped, including Ann Barrett

^ and Diann Laing of Media Produc-
^ tions. Diann was just topnotch.

Her enthusiasm was unequalled, and
her suggestions really made a
difference. Thanks again to every
one. And I encourage other staff

.V and departments to check out the
^ services available in’ Media Pro

ductions .

--David Wienecke, Campus Services

Household consolidation

Beach 2-speed
$10. GE Mix-Master (1

$20. Amateur fermenting

Vl

r

STAFF APPOINTED TO COMMITTEES -

Members of the Professional Devel

opment Leave Committee for 1986-87
are Peggy Marston, English and
Foreign Language;
Business; Pat John,

and Beth Webb, Health Occupations.
Vice President Gerald Rasmussen

chairs the group.

Newly appointed to the Interna
tional Education Committee are

Janet Anderson, Health & PE; Julie
Baker,

Language;
Science;

,Science; Shary Sahr,
Valley World Trade Center; Roy
Summers, Study Skills; Darlene
Turpin, Personnel Services; and
Sandy Young, Purchasing.

Gary Rhol 1 ,
Study Skills;FOR SALE: Puppies! Bouvier des

Flandres, 3 males left, 13 weeks

old, show quality, excellent fami
ly protectors. Shots, wormed,
tailes, ears, $325. Kris Fox,
KLCC, 345-2211.

WANTED: Friends of LCC Library
request donations for book sale,

May 16-18. Please bring books
to library reference or call ext.

2355. Receipts given for tax pur
poses. Proceeds from sale benefit
1ibrary.

English and Foreign
Davi d Croft, Social
Joe Kremers , Social

Willamette
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IT’S TIME TO APPLY FOR EXCHANGE

PROGRAM - March 31 1s the deadline

for applications to LCC's exchange
program with Nagasaki Wesleyan
Junior College. One LCC student
will trade places with a student
at the Japanese college for next
school year. Nagasaki Wesleyan is
a small, private institution
located in Isahaya, a town of
80,000 on the southern island of
Japan. Isahaya is about 18 miles
from Nagasaki. The school was
founded by Christian missionaries

more than 100 years ago. For more
information about the program,
students may contact counselor
Mason Davis, ext. 2239.

ALL-FACULTY MEETING PLANNED TODAY

- Management and classified staff
are invited to join faculty at

this afternoon's meeting in Forum
308. It will begin at 3. Robert
Crumpton of the Oregon Education
Association will talk about OEA

tax structure and other issues.

HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS WILL DESCEND

- This Thursday, LCC is hosting
the first annual Lane County

Regional Occupational Skills Con
test. Between 600 and 700 high
school students, high school
teachers and chaperones will be on
the main campus from 8:30 a.m. to
2 p.m. High school students will
be competing in the following
areas: automotive, drafting, ma¬
chining, business, health occupa
tions, cabinetmaking, electricity
/electronics, and job interviews.

LUCKY STAFF WIN PIZZAS

Training & Development staff would
like to thank all those who

attended last Thursday's campus
coffee. Those who won "pizzas" in
our drawing are: Michele Johnson,
CWE/Social Science; Judy Dresser,
Home Economics; Fran Summers,

Financial Services; Rose Holeman,
Personnel Services; Randy Johnson,
Training & Development; and Bill
Mansell, Administrative Services.

Thank you all again.
--Training & Development staff

The

CLASSIFIED UNION HOLDS MEETINGS

THIS WEEK - The LCC Employees
Federation holds two general meet
ings this week, and classified
staff are asked to attend one of

their choice. A meeting is set at
noon today, another at 5:15 p.m.
on Wednesday. Both will be held in
Forum 308.

BUSINESS AFTER HOURS - All staff,

especially those who live in the
Cottage Grove area, are invited to
the Cottage Grove Area Center,
this Thursday evening. The center,
located at 103 South Fifth in

Cottage Grove, will be sponsoring
"Business After Hours," a Chamber
of Commerce event, from 6 to 8

p.m. The event is an opportunity
for local business people to get
together on an informal basis.

EX-STUDENT EARNS WINGS

Lee, a former LCC
earned her powerplant
here, recently completed a warrant
officer rotary wing aviator class
in the U.S. Army. In a note to Jim
Brooks, an aviation maintenance
instructor, Lee writes: "Well,

in the Army helicopter
just about up and

is just around the

It's definitely been a
real good experience for me. I
learned a lot and come February, I
will be a rated aviator with a

commercial and instrument rating."

Valerie

student who

license

my

year

program) is
graduat1 on
corner.

AA/EOE



Tips for losingWELLNESS SPACE		
weight: Eat three simply prepared,
wel1-balanced meals a day. Eat

sitting down, eat slowly and stop
eating just BEFORE you are full.
Don't skip meals. Severely re
strict sugary foods, fats and
oils {whole milk, cheeses, cooking
vegetable oils, bread spreads,
and sauces) packaged and conven
ience foods, fried foods and fast
foods .

ASK ME

"Ask Me?

students are on campus registering
for spring classes. The first week
of classes is March 31 through
April 4, and it also would be
helpful to students to see staff
designated by the wearing of the
button. You may even get to answer
some questions! If you need a
button, call Dee Tipping at ext.
2315.

Remember to wear your
buttons this week while

Complex carbohydrates (vegetables,
fruit, whole grains) should be
the focal point of your meals;
serve meat as a garnish or side
dish. Eat a whole piece of fruit,
have a glass of nonfat milk if
you need a snack. Drink six to
eight glasses of water a day.
Get an hour of aerobic exercise

every day.
--Wellness Task Force

CLASSIFIED ADS

FOR SALE: 1976 Datsun B210, auto

matic, partially rebuilt, good
running condition, $1100. Also
1971 Plymouth Duster, runs well,
$400. Audrey Razmus, FS, 747-9613.

FOR SALE: "Mission" large coffee
table & matching hexagonal end
table. Both w/glass tops & storage
underneath, dark finish, $50 each.
2 step-end tables, solid wood,
$35 each. Hank Douda, ER, x2309.

REIMER REAPPOINTED Tom Reimer,

head of the Math Department, has
been reappointed Oregon delegate
to the American Mathematical

Association of Two-Year Colleges.
Congratulations.

SHARE THIS SCHOLARSHIP INFORMATION

- Connie Mesquita of the Multicul
tural Center forwards the follow

ing scholarship information. For
details, have students contact her
in Center 409 (ext. 2276).

April 15 is the deadline for
applications to the Oregon Associ
ation of Public Accountants

Scholarship Foundation, which will
award a maximum of 10 one-year

scholarships during the 1986-87
year. Students may obtain applica
tion forms by writing to Raymond
Cass at P.O. Box 1806, Albany, OR
9732 1 .

The American Institute of Certi

fied Public Accountants (AICPA)

awards scholarships to minority
students. Application deadlines
are July 1 and December 1.
Interested students should write

to Sharon Donahue, Minority
Recruitment and Equal Opportunity
Department, AICPA, 1211 Avenue of
the Americas, New York, NY
10036-8775.

FOR SALE: Motobecane moped, good
condition, great for summer riding
low mileage, $100. Guy Plaa, HE,
484-5521.

FOR SALE: Lge. solid oak desk,
34x60, 6 drawers, school-type
w/black slate-like top; needs
refinishing. Pat Renwick, EFL,
X2421 MWF only.

Please watch Monday's Daily for
more classified ads!1
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President

III, seeks
the job

HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS VISIT TODAY -

Today, LCC is hosting the first
annual Lane County Regional Occu
pational Skills Contest, from 8:30

on the main campus.

600 and 700 high school

SUGGESTIONS INVITED

Richard M. Turner,

suggestions as to how
description of the vice president
for instruction might be modified.
Department heads have been sent
copies of the current description.
All interested staff are urged to
send their ideas

President' s

a.m. to 2 p.m.
Between

students are expected.

immediately to
The

CENTER HOSTSGROVECOTTAGE

GATHERING - Today at LCC’s Central
Area Center in Cottage Grove (103
South Fifth), the Cottage Grove
Chamber of Commerce will be hold-

"Business After Hours."

opportunity for business
You're

Off1ce .the

college is getting ready to begin
the search for a successor to
Gerald Rasmussen, who retires June

i ng its
It's an

people to get together,
invited to drop in between 6 and 8

30.

Water

the Health
FOREWARNED IS UNALARMED
will be shut off in

Building (Health Occupations and
Home Economics) next Thursday(3/27 ) ,
in the morning and, perhaps,
the afternoon. Why? Campus Ser
vices is installing a sink in the
nursing area, the final part of a
remodeling project. Water foun
tains, toilets and sinks will be
working just fine in the PE area.
For more information, call David
Wienecke at ext. 2564.

p. m.

i ntoGeorge
Disabled Student Ser-

is out of the hospital and

STAFF MEMBER BACK HOME

Maumary,
vices,

recuperating at home for the next
several weeks. He sends a big
thank you to everyone for
cards and good wishes.

the

AIRCRAFT MECHANICS HERE ON FRIDAY
- LCC's Aviation Maintenance Tech

nician program is hosting a Feder-
Administration (FAA)

from 8 a.m. to

the Ai r Tech Bui 1 d-

Campus Services in conducting fire
alarm tests this Saturday morning.

If you're here from about 6 to 10
, be not alarmed by the fire

a 1 Aviation

seminar on Friday,

3:30 p . m. in
ing. Federal regulations require
those mechanics with an Inspectors
Authorization to renew

dor sement annua 11y,

specific inspection
and attending a seminar.

a.m.

alarm.

In struc-INSTRUCTORS, TAKE NOTE
tors: Materials you want processed
for reserve for spring term need
to be brought to the library
reserve desk before spring break.
If you have questions, please call
Jeremy Gunn at ext. 2273.

this en-

by fulfilling
requirements

A number of vendors will be here

making presentations, including
Cleveland Wheel and Brake, Wall
Colmonoy Corporation (exhaust sys
tems), Aviall (PT-6 turbine en
gine), Teledyne Continental Motors
(fuel injection), and Engine Com
ponents, Inc. (engine break-in),
and the FAA.

The annual seminar
a chance to meet

aircraft mechanics and learn about
their field.

will

just
week,

The

The Daily

be published
once next

on Tuesday,

regular publication
schedule wi11 re¬

gives students
experienced

theaftersume

break.



NOTICE TO FACULTY - The college is
accepting requests for 1985-86
level changes. Applications are
available in Personnel Services.

Completed applications are to be
submitted to Hank Douda, Adminis
tration 205, by March 31.

SPRING HOURS ANNOUNCED

cafeteria will

March 21,
28. The

from 7:30 a.m.

this time.

Staff Development will be closed
today through Friday, March 28.

Student Health Services will close

at noon this Friday, and will
reopen at 8 a.m. on Monday, March
31 .

The

be closed Friday,
through Friday, March

snack bar will be open
to 3:30 p.m. during

MARKETING UPDATE

Council met this week to review

the High School Relations Market
ing Plan being developed by Shan
Titus and Kent Gorham, and to

begin to develop a collegewide
annual marketing calendar. The
calendar is intended to show

college-initiated marketing, re
cruitment and retention activi

ties, as well as the dates for

community fairs and other market
ing opportunities. It is intended
to help the council and others on
campus in their planning. At the
moment, the calendar consists of a

box of chronologically ordered
index cards in the Public Rela

tions office. We hope to eventu
ally put it on computer.
--Marketing Counci 1

The Marketing

THANKS -

staff in

their great and speedy service
during preparations for Women's
History Week, March 3 through 7.
--Women's Program staff

NOMINATION DEADLINE APPROACHES -

April 4 is the deadline for
nominations for LCC's Innovator of

the Year. The League for Innova
tion in the Community College
created the award, given annually
in each of the League college
districts, to recognize staff
members who've designed and imple
mented a significant innovation
during the past year. For informa
tion, refer to your March 11 Daily
or contact Larry Warford, ext.
2302.

Many thanks to al 1

Printing/Gr aphic s

the

for

CONTRIBUTE TO BOOK SALE

of the LCC Library request dona
tions for the used book sale.

May 16 through 18. Please bring
the books to the library reference
area or call ext. 2355 to arrange
pickup. Receipts are given for
tax purposes. Proceeds from the
sale will benefit the library.

Friends

FREE SAFETY WORKSHOP PLANNED - In

cooperation with the Southern
Oregon Masonry Industry Fund, LCC
is offering a free workshop
Monday, March 24, on Oregon hazard
communication rules. It's sched

uled from 7 to 9 p.m. at the Red
Lion Motor Inn on Gateway Road.

WELLNESS SPACE

of final prizes given in
smoking-cessation program in
Tuesday's Daily.

Look for news

LCC ' s

next

CLASSIFIED ADS

FOR SALE: Get a headstart on

spring. Garden inside your own
greenhouse while it's raining.
Fun, affordable, durable. 2 sizes
available. Come see mine. Bobbi

Sinyard, Math, x2399/746-7289.

FOR SALE:

oriented

w/cage, $50. Beverly Jordan, Adm.
Svs, X2311/747-7056.

WANTED: Hamster habitrail; bench

for weight lifting. Linda Myers,
MC, 344-6483.

FOR SALE: Suzuki RM250 dirt bike,

runs good, $375. Sharon Mastin,
BEC, X2251/342-5217.

FOR SALE: 1981 Suzuki GS850 i

touring pkg/access., $2000. Carol
Beckley, Adm. Svs, x2363/689-6935.

TRAVEL: 20-day tour of
Hong Kong, Japan, June
3. $2399 incl. airfare,
meals, land costs. Kathy
Adult Ed, 343-7819.

Very friendly, people-
white male cockat i el China,

15-July
hotel ,

Hoy,
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REMINDER ON SPRING HOURS

cafeteria is closed this week, but

the snack bar is open from 7:30
a.m. to 3:30 p.m....Staff Develop
ment is closed this week....Stu

dent Health Services also is

closed this week, and will reopen
at 8 a.m. next Monday.... The
Career Information Center is

closed until next week. Hours for

the week of March 31 through April
4 will be 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. Hours
for the week of April 7 through 11
will be 8 a.m. to 8 p.m. on Monday
and Tuesday, and 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.
on the other weekdays.... The Adult
Education office on the main

campus is closed during evenings
this week.

The A SINCERE APOLOGY

and fifty high school
unexpectedly showed up for lunch
at our snack bar Friday. I cer
tainly apologize to all of you who
had to wait or missed lunch

altogether. We will work to see
such an incident doesn't happen
again.
--Jay Jones, Student Activities

Three-hundred

students

NOMINATE YOUR FAVORITE INNOVATOR -

The League for Innovation in the
Community College has created an
award that is designed to recog
nize League college staff members
who have designed and implemented
a significant innovation during
the past year. The recognition is
known as the Innovator of the Year

Award, and it is given annually to
one individual from each of the 19

League member college districts.
Any current LCC employee, part- or
full-time, may be considered for
the award.

The deadline for nominations is

Selection criteria in

cost

crea-

more

information, contact Larry Warford
in the President's Office, ext.
2302.

READ LCC'S EVENING EDITION - The

spring term issue of Evening
Edition is out. Obtain your copy
from Vicki Miller in Public

Relations. Lynn Richmond, Evening
/Weekend College administrator,
says we are continuing efforts to
reach evening students in the
classroom. April 4.

dude quality, efficiency,
effectiveness, replication,
tivity and timeliness. For

CURRICULUM MEETING RESCHEDULED

The Curriculum Approval Committee
will not be meeting this Thursday
Ts p”l arTh'ed. The group will instead
meet on Thursday, Apri1 3.

SKI TRIP WAS FUN!

Feb. 28, 10 LCC staff members and
friends went to Blue Lake Resort

for a weekend of cross-country
skiing. The weather was beautiful,
nights were clear, and the days
were warm and sunny. The snow was

of the snow-cone appellation, but
we discovered some great downhill-
run trails. And the food!

LCC staff participating were Larry
Brown,

Christenson, Darlene Turpin, Joyce
Kofford and Rick Burkhart.This was

a great opportunity to be with
co-workers in a relaxed setting.
--Kick Burkhart, LEAP

The weekend ofNEW IN THE LIBRARY

tivity Center reports these recent
Learning Resource Center (library)
acquisitions:

"Innovation and Entrepreneurship,"
Peter Drucker

"Renewing the American Community
College: Priorities and Strategies
for Effective Leadership," William
L. Deegan
"The Neglected Majority,
Parnel1

"Emerging Roles for Community
College Leaders," Jossey-Bass

The Produc-

Dal e Dave Wienecke, Shei 1 a



EXAMINE MEDIATION

Mediation attorney Jim
and counselor/educator

have created an

intensive training for concerned
professionals in law, counseling,
business and the helping profes-

who wish to integrate
mediation and

counseling skills i nto
LCC's Adult Education

program offers a two-day, 16-hour
workshop
Mediation:

I nterpersonal
F riday
information, call ext. 2252.

WORKSHOP TO

SKILLS

Melamed

Thomas Fisher

The smoking-WELLNESS SPACE

cessation program has ended, and
the final prizes have been award
ed. Sharon Mastin of the Business

Education Center (DTC) won the

weekly drawing, lunch for two in
the Renaissance Room. Darlene

Ogan, also of the Business Educa
tion Center, won the week's "good
buddy" award of a $5 gift certifi
cate at the Noble Duck Deli. She

s 1 on s

state-of-the-art

related

their work.

was cited for being "very encour
aging and good for my morale." The
grand prize of an expense-paid
trip for two to Black Butte Ranch
was won by Diane Engle of Counsel
ing. Her name was drawn from among
all those who quit smoking on
"quit day" and remained tobacco-
free for four weeks. Congratula
tions to all those participating
in the program!
--Wellness Task Force

The Art and Skills of

Resolving Legal and
Conflict

and Saturday. For more

thi s

****★★★*★*★*★*****

CLASSIFIED ADS

FOR SALE: Young girl's Schwinn
banana seat bike. Pink. Like new.

If new, $130. This one, $75. Diane
Dann, PR/F, x2592/485-4696. Have
picture in office .

WANTED: Abacus needed. I am tutor

ing a student in math and would
like to borrow your 10-bead abacus
to help him learn place value.
Joanne Payne, LEAP, x2947.

FOR SALE: Sporting goods clear¬
ance ... 4-season A-frame backpack
ing tent, $120. Svea/Sigg Tourist
white gas backpacking stove & cook
kit, $40. Skin-diving mask, $15.
Fins, 9^, $15. Snorkle, $7. Tennis
racket w/press, $7. 4 pr cross
country skis, 210cm, $30-85.
Poles, 145cm, $20. AVSTAR elec¬
tronic flight computer, $50. Older
Dalton E-6B nonelectronic flight
computer, $25. Steve Lange,
Archives, x2466/343-4848.

KLCC STARTS RADIOTHON FRIDAY -

KLCC 89-FM will begin its spring
radiothon Friday, March 28, at
7:30 p.m. during "Straight
Street." This spring's goal is
$45,000 and KLCC will continue
on-the-air fundraising until the
goal is reached. Near the end of
last week, more than $6,000 had
been received in pre-radiothon
renewals, reducing the amount that
needs to be raised on the air. A

few radiothon specials:

* a special "Focus on Jazz,"
Wednesday, April 2, 7:30 p.m.

* "A Prairie Home Companion" host
Garrison Keillor is the guest on
"New Dimensions," Saturday, April
5 , 9:30 a.m.

* John Glassburner will present
the annual "Big Band Bash" all-
time all-stars at noon, Sunday,
Apri1 6 .

make your pledge after 7:30
p.m. this Friday, call 726-2218.

JOBS To

Bookkeeper II, Financial Services,
open to present Financial Services
Dep’t personnel only. Closes 3/27.
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SPRING MOBILE CLASSROOM SCHEDULE
ANNOUNCED

will be visiting just two communi
ties this term

Tuesdays and Junction
Thursdays. Part-time instructors/
drivers take over this term, while
coordinator Linda Myers
leave. The Mobile Classroom offers

open entry/open exit,
a number of areas. . .

StudentsTODAY'S DEADLINES

interested in exchanging places
for a year with a student at
Nagasaki Wesleyan Junior College
in Japan need to apply for LCC's
exchange program today. For
details, contact Mason Davis at
ext. 2239.

The Mobile Classroom

Blue River on

City on

vs on

self-pacedCompleted applications for
1985-86 faculty level changes
should be submitted to Hank

Douda, Employee Relations,
today. Applications are availa
ble in Personnel Services.

programs in

including business, health, alge
bra and child development.

Thanks to everybody whoTHANKS

helped with the Kidsfood Faire on
March 15. It was an '

success, with about
attending. Thanks, especially, to
Sharon Hagan of the Dental Hygiene
program and Keli Osborn of Public
Relations.

--Beth Naylor and Loretta Plaa,
Home Economics

unqualified
500 people

OREGON NATIVE SHOWS ART AT LCC -

Dennis Gould, a working artist
for more than 20 years and
director of the Armand Hammer

Foundation, will be exhibiting
his artwork in LCC's Art Depart

ment gallery through April 24. A
graduate of the University of
Oregon, Gould now lives in Los
Angeles. He will be here this
Thursday for a slide lecture,
scheduled at noon in Forum 308.

The Associated Students of LCC

sponsor. A reception for Gould
will be held from 6 to 8 p.m.
Friday in the gallery. Gallery
hours are 8 a.m. to 10 p.m.,
Monday through Thursday, and 8
a.m. to 5 p.m. on Friday,

DID YOU KNOW? - According to one
state report, there
individuals

who are 16 and older, not in

school and having less than a
high school education.

CURRICULUM MEETING POSTPONED - The
Curriculum

meeting, originally scheduled for
March 27, has been postponed until
Thursday, April 3, at 3:30 p.m. in
the Board Room.

CommitteeApproval

THANKS TO BUSINESS DEPARTMENT,
OTHERS

Office

Training program toured the IBM PC
lab in the Business Department on
Tuesday, March
thank Shirley Hewitt for coordina
ting our visit and making us feel
welcome. We also appreciate the
equipment demonstrations done by

Kline,

The students of

and Accounting

the

Skills

18. We'd like toare 44,984
in the LCC District

KatherineGazo,Henry
Gloria Peterson and Donna Pounds.

Another special thank you to Velma
Jes ser

provide us with an explanation of
business courses that will be of
interest to us as we pursue new

areas of professional growth.
--Training

taking the time tofor

The next Daily comes out on
Tuesday. Deadline is 5 p.m.,
two days before publication.

Development&



PRUDENT RESPONSE TO AIDS TO BE

DISCUSSED

forum, "
Fiction,"
Thursday,
also will

WELLNESS SPACE - 1-800-4-CANCER -

..Sometimes, it's too hard for
people to talk about diseases,
especially cancer, even if what
they chiefly are interested in is
prevention. That's why more than
two million people have dialed
1-800-4-CANCER, the free cancer
information service provided by

National Cancer Institute,

treat-

and the

The

members can't

A national AIDS

Separating Fact from
wi11 take pi ace at LCC

The teleconference

be aired at other

locations throughout the coun
try. The forum will begin at
9:30 a.m. and end at 4 p.m. The
Associated Students of LCC spon
sor. In addition to the national

discussion about legal, ethical
and political implications of
AIDS, there will be a local

panel discussion. Panelists will
be Steve Modesitte, Lane County
Health Department {representing
the AIDS Resource Council);

Sandy Ing, director of LCC's
Student Health Services; and the

Rev. Ken Storer, representing
the Mid-Valley Action Committee,
a support system for gay men.
For more information about this

event, which will take place in
Forum 309, call Denise Abrams at

ext. 2330, Sandy Ing at ext.
2666, or Jim Brock at ext. 2371.

the

They call about symptoms,
ment, detection methods,
effects of diet on cancer,

staffservice s

diagnose, but they can answer many
of those often terrifying ques
tions and give emotional support.
Since calling the hotline puts you
in contact with your local branch
of the National Cancer Institute,

the staff members also can provide
information on community resources
and services.

--Wellness Task Force

CHANGE YOUR DIRECTORY, PLEASE -
The staff directory is correct for
the Learning Resource Center list
ing (ext. 2220), but not for the
Library listing. Please change
that to ext. 2220.

RENAISSANCE ROOM
CLASSIFIED ADS

FOR SALE:

banana seat bike.

If new,

Dann,

picture in office .

WANTED: Abacus needed. I am tutor

ing a student in math and would
like to borrow your 10-bead abacus
to help him learn place value.
Joanne Payne, LEAP, x2947.

FOR SALE: Sporting goods clear¬
ance ... 4- season A-frame backpack
ing tent, $120. Svea/Sigg Tourist
white gas backpacking stove & cook
kit, $40. Skin-diving mask, $15.
Fins, 9|, $15. Snorkle, $7. Tennis
racket w/press, $7. 4 pr cross
country skis, 210cm, $30-85.
Poles, 145cm, $20. AVSTAR elec¬
tronic flight computer, $50. Older
Dalton E-6B nonelectronic flight
computer, $25. Steve Lange,
Archives, x2466/343-4848.

Young girl ' s Schwinn
Pink. Like new.

$130. This one, $75. Diane
PR/F, X2592/485-4696. Have

WEEK OF WRCH 31 - APRIL 3

Monday - 3) CLOSED

Tuesday -
RocktaiTT

Appetizer;

1

Pina Coconutta

Gazpacho

Traditional Spanish soup of tomato
and cucumber, served cold and

garnished with croutons.
Arroz con Polio

From an old Puerto Rican recipe,
roasted chicken served with saffron

rice and pimiento
Armagnac Ice Cream/Tulles

Entree:

Dessert;

Wednesday - 2
Mocktall:

Appetizer:
Entree:

Pink Mist

Cream of Cauliflower Soup
Chicken Archiduc with Mixed Rice and

SpiMch
A sauteed chicken breast, finished

with sherry, shallots and cream sauce
Lemon TartDessert:

Thursda

Golden Surf

Soup au Pistou
Fillet of Snapper Roulade with Shriiap
and Stir-Fried VegeUbles

fr^'h snapper” fi l ied with mushrooms
and shrimp, topped with a white wine
sauce and Swiss cheese

Nutty Chocolate Torte

Mocktai

Appetizer;
Entree:

Dessert:


